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The Journey Continues 
By Karen Lisser, Executive Director  
klisser@echojanesville.org  

 

My journey is taking a new direction, after being at ECHOôs helm for 25 years and 
8 months.  Many of you read the following on Facebook July 21:   

Congratulations to Karen Lisser on her retirement! Karen will be retiring August 31 after more than twenty-five 
years of dedicated service as Executive Director of ECHO.  Under Karenôs leadership, ECHO has grown from a 
small grassroots organization started by local churches to an essential social service agency serving one in five 
residents in Janesville.  Karen was instrumental in ECHO obtaining a 4-star rating from Charity Navigator for 
the last five years.  Karenôs commitment to the thousands of ECHO clients and her passion for the ECHO mission 
will be missed by all.  Everyone in the ECHO organization wishes Karen the best in her retirement and all her 
future endeavors.   

A celebration of my service to ECHO was announced in a Facebook post on July 26.  It will be Thursday, August 
27, 4-7 pm, at the JP Cullen Pavilion.  Anna Marie Lux wrote an article about me that was in the Gazette Friday, 
July 24th.  It was also linked in Facebook.  I wonôt repeat what it said, so I hope you will read it.  Many people 
shared these posts and a few hundred people responded.  From the bottom of my heart, I thank all of you for your 
wonderful comments and support.  There were so many posts, but I will share just one, from my son, Steve Lisser, 
who was 12 when I started at ECHO: 

Great job, Mom!  I am so proud of you for making ECHO what it is today.  Over the last 25 years, I have watched 
the ECHO organization grow drastically, because of your leadership, hard work, and tireless dedication.  The 
community has been immensely lucky to have you as an advocate and leader. You have inspired and touched so 
many peopleôs lives.  I love you! 

Planning for my future, when that future feels uncertain, is stressful.  Iôm focusing on the positive for ECHO and 
myself.  The comments from a few hundred people help tremendously.  I donôt usually focus on myself in these 
newsletter columns, but I was told that this is my opportunity to do that.     

I spent over 25 years growing ECHO from one employee (myself) to 16 employees, some full-time and some part
-time.  I worked on expanding all of ECHOôs programs, but significantly developed the Housing Programs (Rent 
& Mortgage Assistance, Lodging for Homeless), and expanding the Food program.   My core beliefs that youôve 
heard me say before:  Everyone Deserves a Home and Food on their Table.   

An excerpt from my column the summer of 2009:   

The most important work we will ever do will be within the walls of our own homes.   I asked a few staff to finish 
the following sentence:  Having a place to call home is _________.  Answers included:  important; security; com-
fort; your base, your foundation; gives you a sense of belonging; affects all other things; I canôt imagine not go-
ing home; opening the refrigerator & fixing a meal, seeing my pets ï weôre blessed to have homes.  
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Continuing:  Having a place to call home is the place that everything else begins.  Take a moment to think about 
your home when you were growing up.  I remember what it was like in my home when I was a child.  We went 
through good times and bad times, some tragic.  I always knew that my parents loved me (and my brother and sis-
ter, and 30 foster babies), and although we didnôt have a lot of money, there was always food on the table.  Imag-
ine losing your housing.  It can be a terrifying time.  Most of ECHOôs clients are either at risk of homelessness or 
are homeless.   

I focused on programs that fit the community needs and worked to keep that momentum going through today.  We 
work hard at trying to prevent homelessness, and if it occurs, to shorten the time of homelessness and get people 
into stable housing through ECHOôs lodging and rent programs.   

One of my experiences that people still comment on is when I went undercover in the late 90s, changed my ap-
pearance and became homeless for three days and two nights.  I stayed at two different lodging places and visited 
a third one that wouldnôt let me stay (it was just for men).  I went all over the city, and no one recognized me, not 
even the ECHO staff.  The experience generated changes at our agency and in the community, that I am proud of.  
People remind me that it is an example of my dedication to clients and the community. 

I helped start other agencies, to help serve community needs.   One of the first examples is House of Mercy.   I 
was one of the founders and was honored to cut the ribbon with Javon Bea when it opened.  I helped with the for-
mation of Project 16:49 and am pleased to have been on the committee that hired Tammy DeGarmo, who is doing 
an excellent job as Executive Director.  I have been on numerous community committees, including a couple that 
evolved into the formation of the Homeless Intervention Task Force, our area continuum of care.  The most recent 
committee Iôm a part of is FOCUS, or Finding Opportunities to Collaborate and Unite Services, which started two 
years ago, led by our City Manager, Mark Freitag. Mark does a superb job collaborating with all of us who serve 
people experiencing homelessness.    

Some of my favorite things at ECHO included:  

Working with great staff.  They are compassionate and skilled, to name just two of their many attributes. I will 
significantly miss working with them.  I canôt say enough about what they have done to continue all of our ser-
vices during this pandemic.  Their resilience in implementing a COVID operating plan has been exemplary. 

Seeing clients leave ECHO with grateful smiles on their faces.  

Working with other community leaders on addressing food insecurity and stabilizing housing, as well as meeting 
other basic needs. 

The incredible support of this community ï donors, volunteers.  Your support is our lifeblood. 

Now that I am retiring from ECHO, I will take an unstructured hiatus before starting a new chapter in my career.  I 
will spend more time with my family - my husband, Rob, and our son and daughter-in-law, Steve and Emily, who 
live in Baraboo.  I will reflect.  Itôs hard to decide whatôs next. 

I still have a lot to give the community.  Iôm going to be opening a new chapter.  I find it fulfilling to work with 
people.  Iôm not sure what that will entail yet.   

Some of my indecision is due to COVID and its effect on the job market.  Iôm navigating with uncertainty, but Iôm 
not done yet.  I have lots of thoughts, but they are fluid right now.   

Staff and other people have told me that Iôm always so passionate and committed to ECHO and always gave a 
strong positive message.  I loved the work I did, so it was easy to do that.  I have a small wooden plaque right in 
front of me on my desk at ECHO, that quotes Maya Angelou ï I believe you can only be great at something you 
love.   

I love working at ECHO, and people tell me I have done a good job.  Iôve gotten many awards, including Woman 
of Distinction from the YW and Excellence in Advocacy Award from the United Way Blackhawk Region, to 
name two.  Iôve gotten letters of recognition from legislators and local leaders and frequent notes from people in 
the community.  I appreciate all of them and all of you.   

Thank You for all the support in the community.  It made all the work worthwhile.  I look forward to continuing to 
contribute to this community and see all of you out and about. 
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Eat Out for Hunger 
Thank you to our 2020 Eat Out for Hunger participating restaurants: 29 South Caf®, Charlieôs Place, Citrus Caf®, 
Culvers - Court St, Drafthouse, Hammyôs Roadside Bar, Macôs Pizza Shack, My Apartment Pub & Grill, Panda 
Garden, and Sandeeôs Thai Fusion. 

 

ǿǿǿΦŦŀŎŜōƻƻƪΦŎƻƳκ
9/IhWŀƴŜǎǾƛƭƭŜ 

 

ǘƻ ŬƴŘ ƻǳǘ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŀǘ 9/Ih ƛƴ ǊŜŀƭ ǝƳŜΦ 

ECHO assists clients with fans  
to keep cool in warm weather. 

 

In 2019, 104 clients received fans and this year 48 clients  
have already asked for a fan to help keep them cool. 

ECHO NEEDS YOUR  

L ARGE  B ROWN  P APER  B AGS ,   

P LASTIC  B AGS , T WIST  T IES   

& P LASTIC  B OTTLES  
 

Drop them off at ECHO  

Mon.-Fri. 9am-Noon ,   

or Mon. -Thur. 1-4pm 

Presidentôs Message  
By Nancy Hansen-Bennett 

ECHO has had to change many ways of doing "normal activities" since the pandemic hit 
us back in March. I am so proud of our incredible staff and faithful volunteers who have 
taken on many challenges successfully. We are meeting each need with available                    
resources and making referrals where necessary. It is truly a blessing for me to be part of 
ECHO. Thanks, Karen, for your 25 years as our executive director. Thanks and praise!  



 

 

Please drop off school supply donations 
at the ECHO Office - 65 S. High St. 

Monday-Friday, 8am-12pm  or Monday-Thursday, 1pm-4pm 
 

Volunteers Needed  
For set-up Mon. 8/17  through Thurs. 8/20 and  
for the school supply distribution on Fri. 8/21 

 

Please call Fran at the ECHO Office at  
608-754-5333 for more info and to sign up! 

òMcBuddiesó 
School Supply Program  

SCHOOL SUPPLIES NEEDED 

Crayons  (24 pack)  

Glue & Glue Sticks  
Watercolors  

3-Ring Binders  
Scissors 

Pencils & Colored Pencils  
Pens (Black, Blue & Red) 

Markers & Dry Erase Markers  
Highlighters  

Black Sharpie Markers  

Supply Box/Bag  

Erasers (pink & pencil top)  
Pencil Sharpener with cover  

Spiral Notebooks (wide & college ruled)  
Notebook Paper (wide & college ruled)  

Scientific Calculators  
Pocket folders  

Ear Buds/Phones  
Backpacks 

Disinfecting Wipes  

This year we will be doing things a little differently due to COVID-19.  Sign up began on July 6th and will 
end August 17.  We will be prepacking all the school supplies and distributing the school supplies to 
each family via a drive-thru distribution to minimize contact.  We are very lucky to have two of our mem-
ber churches providing the packing (St. John Lutheran) and distribution (St. John Vianney) sites.   
 

We would like to thank you all in advance for supporting this program.  

Hi everybody!  Iôve really been enjoying interning at ECHO both as a way 
to finish my Bachelorôs in Social Work at UW Whitewater and also to do 
fulfilling and meaningful work in my home community.  Iôm hoping to 
eventually earn my Masterôs with a focus in either community practice or 
social welfare policy.  I have heard of ECHO programs through                              
volunteering at Edgerton Outreach, working for KANDU Industries, and 
many of the fundraisers that they put on, which is what attracted me to the 
agency.      
 
Seeing the challenges that others who arenôt very different from me face 
and hearing about their experiences is what keeps me interested in social 

work.  Everybody has stories worth hearing.  The pandemic has presented some unique circumstances for a field 
placement, so I am thankful to have such wonderful faculty to support my learning through this experience.   
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Summer Fund Drive  
      

We need your help in reaching our goal to better serve families here, in our community, in need of housing, shelter, 
food, clothing, and other necessities that no one should be without.  Please make a donation that will help families in need. 

 

The options are endless and so is the need. 
Can you help by donating to ECHO to assist in paying for items  

and many not mentioned below? 
       

$  20 ð Gas so someone can go to work. 
$  52 ð Monthly bus pass to get someone to work. 
$  80 ð 1 week of groceries for a family in need. 
$250 ï 1 week of lodging for a homeless family. 
$750ð 1 month rent to prevent a family from becoming homeless. 

 

Life is an ECHO ð what you send out, you get back! 
 

Please make checks payable to ECHO and send to ECHO, 65 S. High St., Janesville, 
WI 53548 

To pay by credit card, call 608-754-5333 or visit www.echojanesville.org 
 

 

   Name ____________________________________________________________ 
 

   Address _____________________________________________________ 
 

   City ________________________________ State:______ Zip: ______________ 
 

   Phone #: _______________________  E-Mail: _________________________________ 

Ne
ed 

Doe
snõt

 take a summer vacation!

$

Name: Heather Miller 

How long have you volunteered at ECHO?  I have been a volunteer for 17 
years. 

How did you get involved at ECHO?  Back in 1997, I answered an ad looking 
for volunteers to help at the food pantry in the basement of Trinity Episcopal 
Church.  I met Marge Sell and have been here ever since. 

What do you currently do at ECHO?  Currently, I am distributing Senior 
Stockboxes in the afternoon. 

What is your favorite thing about ECHO?  My favorite thing about ECHO is 
the diversity of the hand-up that we provide.  Seeing first-hand how much (of 
what you do) is appreciated makes my heart happy. 

What is one thing about ECHO that surprised you when you started volunteering?  Certainly the number of house-
holds and families we help is amazing, but the commitment of so many people, businesses, vendors, churches, and 
volunteers who work together toward a common goal of bettering our community is extraordinary. 

 


